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Tn 1972 a new youth-oriented drama
group helped fill the long summer
lays for n u m e r o u s teenagers, it was something

new, exciting and different. The new venture produced a large turnout of
youngsters, ages 11 to high school grads. Each youth had a role of their
own on or off stage and each did their part to make the show a success.
The 1972 production of Bye Bye Birdie marked the beginning of an
ongoing South Plainfield tradition.

The fledgling group, named South Plainfield Summer Drama Work-
shop, had simple roots with simple goals—to offer a fun, educational
and enriching experience—one they would remember. The program
has more than surpassed its goal of "filling summer days." Three
decades equals hundreds of teenagers. Some kids participated one
season while others stayed on until college. Each summer new
children join with SDW veterans working together to present South
Plainfield with yet another hit musical.

The group celebrates their 30th season by bringing Bye Bye
Birdie back to the SDW
stage. The cast, staff and
crew have worked hard
to prepare a show which
displays the many talents
of everyone involved, one
that exemplifies the spirit
of Summer Drama.

Choreographer Patti
O'Brien, who is returning
for her second year with
SDW said, "Summer
Drama is a fantastic pro-
gram for the students of
South Plainfield. It is a great
learning process in many
ways. The kids are working to-
gether as an ensemble and as
individuals. The students are en-
couraged to bring their own in-
sights and creativity into their

characters, making for a very diverse and distinguished cast. Many of
the students performing have never had a dance lesson, but are given
an opportunity to perform various styles of dance during the show. The
theater is a great way for these students to express themselves cre-
atively in a positive way while working together to form a strong
ensemble and show."

Board Vice President Bill Mott noted, "This year's cast and crew
have pulled together working long hours and as a team to create
an outstanding workshop. It is a pleasure to see older and younger
children working together and' helping each other. The cast and
crew have developed a respect for each others roles in this play
and the true dedication of the participants of this show is evident
in the production of Bye Bye Birdie. It is a truly enjoyable perfor-
mance."

Bye Bye Birdie is a musical that appeals to all ages and SDW is hoping South
Plainfield residents of all ages will celebrate with us. Included in the celebration of
30 years is Reunion Night. On Saturday, Aug. 4, SDW alumni are invited to attend
the performance and be recognized. Visit with old friends, sign our guest book and
browse through an extensive display of photos that covers nearly every show pre-
sented. Former students, staff, band, crew, or anyone who has experienced SDW, is
invited to return and relive memories of stage lights and summer nights.

If you have a favorite memory of a SDW experience, share it with Summer Drama
2001. Email to angelonly@aol.com or fax to (908) 226-8830. For tickets or informa-
tion, call (908) 561-5255. By Patricia Abbott


